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FORSYTH COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS 
Meeting Minutes – Election Day 

November 03, 2015 
 
 
Meeting Called to Order 
A statutory meeting of the Forsyth County Board of Elections was called to order in the second 
floor meeting room on November 03, 2015. The meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m., Chairman 
Ken Raymond presiding.   
 
Board Members in attendance: Chairman Ken Raymond, Secretary Stuart Russell, and Member 

Fleming El-Amin 
          
Staff Members in attendance: Interim Director Lamar Joyner, Chris Duffey, Kimberly Stuck, and 

Monica Gary 
     Other County Staff:  Shontell Robinson - Human Resources Director 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Chairman Raymond led the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Moment of Silence 
Chairman Raymond led a moment of silence. 
 
Public Comment Session 
Chairman Raymond opened the public comment session with instructions. Speakers were asked to 
complete a public comment card and would have three minutes or less to speak. The speaker's name 
and address should be stated for the record. Questions should be included during the allotted time 
and answers would be given at the close of the session. A speaker's time could not be given to 
another individual. At the close of the public comment session, no additional statements or 
questions would be heard from the public. The public comment session included the following 
speakers: 
 
 JoAnne Allen (Action Now) – PO Box 284, Winston Salem, NC 27107 
 
Chair addressed Ms. Allen’s concerns regarding Winston Salem State University’s campus mail 
system. Noting the State Board of Elections will handle going forward, they have been in contact 
with Winston Salem State University, and a plan is being worked out between the entities. State is 
now in charge of matter and will handle going forward. Chairman motioned, Member El-Amin 
seconded to close public comments; Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Approval of Absentee Ballots 
Monica Gary recommended 93 absentee ballots for approval. Five were not valid and were re-
issued; Member El-Amin inquired about period to answer for those receiving reissued ballots, Ms. 
Gary noted it was a week after the election. Chairman Raymond motioned, Member El-Amin 
seconded to accept the staff’s recommendation to approve 93 ballots. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Chairman Raymond requested that agenda be reordered putting closed session ahead of Other  
 



Business for scheduling purposes.  
 
Closed Session 
Chairman Raymond moved to go into closed session citing N.C.G.S § 143-318.11(a)(6) to consider 
the qualifications, competence, performance, or condition of appointment of a public officer or 
prospective public officer or employee. Member El-Amin seconded; Motion carried unanimously. 
Board moved into closed session at 5:09 P.M.  
 
Board reconvened at 5:47; announcing Board had voted to hire Tracy Teal for Training Specialist; 
offering a welcome and noting that her previous experience was in law enforcement. 
 
Other Business 
Interim Director Joyner requested a breakdown of the absentee totals for clarification. Ms. Gary 
provided information as requested.  
 
Mr. Joyner opened discussion regarding Hanes-Lowrance; he had spoken with Ms. Johnson who 
was happy to collaborate with Board and community to get information out to the community 
regarding site; Chairman Raymond inquired if any concerns were noted by Ms. Johnson, no 
concerns were offered. Member El-Amin requested information from Theo Helms regarding site 
conditions. Safety of the site was discussed; Chair noting if the community is comfortable with the 
site it would be great to continue using the facility.  
 
Mr. Joyner spoke with Pastor Jenkins of St. Paul United Methodist Church at 2400 Delabrook Rd. 
Winston Salem, NC 27105; Pastor Jenkins was provided information addressing requirements for 
use of their facility. Other facilities are also tentatively being considered as early voting sites. 
 
An Early Voting Memo from the State addressing due date for Early Voting site selections was 
discussed by Board and staff. Petitions for reduction of hours will be due by December 31, 2015.  
 
The Board and Mr. Joyner discussed Canvass, Hand-Eye Audit; agreeing on time for meeting. As 
agreed to by Board, meeting to be held at 9 A.M. Mr. Joyner noted results will require certification. 
 
Chair requested an agreement for early voting sites; Board discussed at length a tentative number of 
sites; Member El-Amin felt 12 sites would work well. Secretary Russell stated that 12 could be a 
tentative number, but would like the number to remain flexible to address needs after additional 
information was reviewed. Chair concurred with tentative 12 sites, leaving room for flexibility. 
Board reviewed hours as provided by staff. In addition, Board reviewed library hours and 
requirements.  Interim Director Joyner provided that State has set the last Saturday’s hours, sites 
may open earlier but not close later than 1:00 P.M.; and noted for the Board that the hours for 2016 
could set precedent for 2020.  
 
Chair motioned to recess; Secretary Russell seconded; Motion carried unanimously. Recess began 
at 6:20 P.M. Board reconvened to open session at 10:12 P.M.  
 
Adjournment 
Chair moved to close, Member El-Amin motioned, Secretary Russell seconded; Motion carried 
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 10:13 P.M. 



Approved: 
 
 
_________________________________________   _______________ 
Ken Raymond, Chair                  Date 
 
 
_________________________________________   _______________ 
Stuart Russell, Secretary                 Date 
 
 
_________________________________________   _______________ 
Fleming El-Amin, Member                 Date 
 
 
 
 
Attachments on file: 2012 Primary Election – Voter Turn Out by Precinct 

Tentative Early Voting Schedule Spreadsheets (426.50 hours and 546.50 
hours) 

 










	02 Draft Meeting Minutes 11.03.15
	BOARD OF ELECTIONS

	03 Minute Attachment [1]

